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Dear Parents:

4-H is interested in what youth learn and how they like programs such as community clubs, afterschool, and Summer camp. This year 4-H staff and volunteers will teach them subject matter skills such as electricity, nutrition, or canoeing and life skills such as communication, teamwork, and problem solving. They will check the progress of each youth to see how 4-H is making a difference in his/her life. At the end of the event, 4-H  staff or volunteers will ask young people to share their views. After the event, 4-H may contact you to ask what you thought about your child’s time in 4-H. When 4-H staff look at these reports, we gain a better idea of how 4-H activities help kids and where we need to improve.

Please help us understand how we make a difference in the lives of youth by signing the “INFORMED CONSENT FOR 4-H RESEARCH--PARENT AND YOUTH” form and asking your youth to sign it. Here are the simple facts about the evaluation of 4-H programs:

· 4-H staff and volunteers will keep track of your child’s progress in specific areas such as health and safety, life skills, or outdoor sports

· Qualified staff will ask your child to share their views of their 4-H experience at the end of the week

· There are no risks in participating. Your child will not have to do anything dangerous or embarrassing.

· Your participation is voluntary—you can choose to be part of this study or not.

· Even if you sign the form, child can choose not to participate in the evaluation at any time.
· Your name and your child’s name will not appear in any reports about the program.

· Your signature and your child’s signature will help 4-H understand what difference 4-H programs make in the lives of young people and how we can make 4-H activities even better!
Thank you so much for your understanding and support. If you have questions about this process, feel free to ask county staff or contact Dr. Ben Silliman, state 4-H Specialist.

Sincerely,

County 4-H Agent

